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PROUD LIONS 
 

The Proud Lion Award is offered to any new Lion who, during 
the first 6 month in Lions, completes the five goal requirements 
of the program which are listed below.  Current members are  
also eligible if they accomplish the five goals within any six    
consecutive months. 

All goals must be documented on the Proud Lion form and     
submitted to our club secretary, Lion Sally Carter. 

 

Five Goals of the Proud Lion Membership Program... 

• Attend a Club Board Meeting 
• Visit Another Club 
• Participate in a Club Project 
• Attend a Zone, Region or District 

meeting 
• Bring a Guest to Your Club 

Meeting 

If you haven’t already, show your Lion pride by becoming a 
proud Lion! 



2017-2018 Officers 
 

President 

Lion Linda Saala (679-2105) 

5099 LaPorte Road 

Marysville, CA  95901 

1st VP 

Lion Sheri Vess (743-4084) 

2nd VP 

Lion Debbie Burlingame (675-3245) 

3rd VP 

Lion John Newlin (301-5692) 

Secretary 

Lion Sally Carter (743-5311) 

12286 Scott Grant Road 

Marysville, CA  95901 

Treasurer 

Lion Kim Hall (923-5805) 

I.P.P. 

Lion Kim Hall (923-5805) 

Tail Twister 

Lion Jean-Marie Akers (743-9698) 

Lion Tamer 

Lion Geraldine Farrell (692-1507) 

Membership 

Lion Jim DeGraff (304-7715) 

Club Manager 

Lion Gertie Moore (749-9809) 

Bar Manager 

Lion Mike Fitzgerald (742-6387) 

1st Year Directors 

Lion Deloris Simkins (916-203-1829) 

Lion Janet Mincer  (923-0585) 

2nd Year Directors 

Lion Susie Trundy (742-3041) 

Lion Joni Patterson (742-3265) 

 

President’s 

Message 
 

            President Linda Saala 

 All I can think of when trying to put into 
words how much I love and appreciate my Lion   
family is a song, Simon & Garfunkel’s BRIDGE OVER 
TROUBLED WATER … 

When evening fell so hard 

You did comfort me 

You took my part, oh, when darkness came 

And pain was all around 

You were my bridge over troubled water 

You are always my bridge over the troubled waters 

Thank you for all you did and all of your support to 
get me through the task of putting my Mother to 
rest.  You took my burden to your own shoulders, 
while continuing to carry on Lion business as usual.  
Who else can do this? Only my Lion family, and I am 
so grateful for each and every one of you. I am one 
lucky lady to have you in my life! 

 

OK, I’ve wiped my tears, and shoved that bleeding 
heart back down, deep in my chest, so it’s on to 
April business! 

BE THINKING ABOUT YOUR VOTE FOR LION 
OF THE YEAR!    
We’ve got elections on April 5, and Lion Carlos is our 
chef!  Don’t forget April babies get their dinners on 
the Lions! Also, Lion Berl is going to set up what he 
has for our booth at convention, so bring your ideas 
and thinking caps and finalize this plan. Pirate 
theme. 

There is talk of making a scrapbook, so if you have a 
good picture of something that happened this past 
year (July 2017 to present) get it to Kim for print 
or club for the book.    

Happy Easter and Happy Spring to us all! 

             President Linda Saala 



 

 

Editor’s  

Message 
 

 

 

Lion Laurie High 

 

I encourage all members to submit       
pictures and articles for the Foothill Lions 
bulletin.  Let me hear your ROAR! 

 

Contact information… 

Email:  lauriehigh37@gmail.com 

Cell Phone:  701-7589 

 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

Unrestricted  Income: 

Bar  $2919 

50/50  $47 

Rental  $130 

  

Expenses: 

Utilities  $1145 

Office Supplies $789 

Club Supplies $55 

Bar Supplies  $2135 

Membership  $582 

 

 

Board Nominations 2018-2019  
Nominations were held at the General Meeting on 
March 22, 2018.  Listed below are the results of 
the nomination process: 
 

President -  Lion Sheri Vess 

1st VP -  Lion Debbie Burlingame 

2nd VP Lion John Newlin 

3rd VP - Lion Mary Burnett 

Secretary - Lion Sally Carter  

Treasurer - Lion Kim Hall 

I.P.P. - Lion Linda Saala  

Tail Twister - Lion Bill High 

Lion Tamer - Lion Sierra Kanawyer 

Membership - Lion Jim DeGraff 

Club Manager - Lion Gertie Moore 

Bar Managers - Lion Mike Fitzgerald, 

      - Lion Kim Hall 

      -Lion Joni Patterson 

      -Lion Susie Trundy 

1st Year Directors - Lion Susie Trundy 

     - Lion Joni Patterson  

2nd Year Directors - Lion Gerry Farrell 

     - Lion Laurie High 

Grounds crew members are appointed by club 
manager and are not board positions. 

Elections will be held at the General Meeting 
on April 5, 2018. Please plan on attending. 
 

All members in good standing are eligible to vote. 

50/50 Drawing Winner 
 

Congratulations to Lion Bill 
High for winning the  
50/50 drawing at the 
March 22nd General    
meeting. 



April 2018  

Lion Birthdays 

• Marilyn Jo Alverson 
• Lissa Brown 
• Mary Burnett 
• Roger Cox 
• Jane McGrath 
• Mike Saala 
• Hal Stocker 
• Marilyn Woods 

Please join us for your 
Birthday dinner celebration to be held   
during the first General Meeting of each 
month.  Birthday dinners for the Birthday 
Lions will be FREE! 

 Do you know of any Lions who 
could use a bit of sunshine?   

 Please do not hesitate to reach 
out to our Sunshine Chairman, 
Lion Diana Wheeler at 741-1502. 
She’d love to hear from you! 

 

Wishing Lion Janet’s husband, David, a speedy 
recovery from his shoulder surgery. 

Sending love and strength to Lion Rhonda as 
she recovers from surgery and undergoes 
treatment. 

Our love is with President Linda as she finds 
solace in the fond memories of her mom, Lion   
Irene Dani. 

Lion Irene Dani 

My Mom 
Irene, a Lion of 25 years, enjoyed a good drink, good friends, and a good 
laugh.  A good drink was anything that had alcohol. Her best friends were 
Jean Nehl, Freddiemae Cotter, Julie Schmidt, and Dianna Wheeler.  Good 
laughs seemed to be with her men folk! 

Leonard Lake called her an old sot, and she thought that was the funniest 
thing she had ever heard!  

Her favorite spot in the bar was sitting next to Rex Patterson, no one 
knows what was so damned funny, but they would laugh and giggle for hours! 

She and Dave Thomas would banter and tease each other at every meeting and passing; the 
last word being “I love you Irene”! 

Upon meeting Bartender Jeff Trundy, my Mom and nephew deemed him to be an “arrogant 
SOB”! She and Jeff always laughed at that—Jeff owned it and loved it! 

The only time she didn’t laugh at the bar was when sitting with her son in law Mike, she’d say 
“just one more”, and I would yell “NO!” She would give me a pathetic look and tell Mike, “She is 
Ralf’s daughter, not mine!” 

Her most cherished title was given to her by Lion Dave O’Neal, ‘best butt on a bar stool’! 

Mother did rack up some Lions work hours as she was on the breakfast crew for a few years.  
And she could peel thirty pounds of potatoes whenever asked.   

Mom always thought I did too much, and I caught her more than once saying, “I taught her 
everything she knows and she still doesn’t know a damned thing!” 

My Mama had humor, a good heart, and a great smile!  

Good night Mama, I’ll see you in my dreams.  And there better be lotto numbers! 

Submitted by President Linda  Saala 



March Crab Feed 
 

Our FINAL Crab Feed for the season is in the books, and another profitable 
event.  I say it again, “THANK YOU” for your help, your raffle prizes, and 
your support.  With the profit from our (3) crab feeds we are able to pay 
our taxes and insurance for a year, sponsor (2) $1,000 Scholarships, and a 
bit left over.  Now we can rest until November.  Ha ha ha 

Submitted by Lion Susie 

State Recognition for Foothill Lions Club 
 

The Foothill Lions Club was recognized by the California State 
Legislature in February for the contributions  made during and 
after the Cascade firestorm.   

The resolution, which was presented to Lion John Mistler by 
Senator Jim Nielsen and Assemblyman James Gallagher,     
recognized the support initiated by the Foothill Lions in  
providing supplies, basic necessities, and meals.  The Foothill 
Lions club quickly became an information hub for fire victims 
to make contact with FEMA as well as county agencies. The 
Foothill   Lions club continues to support local victims as they 
repair and rebuild.  

 

 



The Easter egg hunt is a greatly anticipated event in our community, and this year did not   
disappoint.  Dozens and dozens of children participated in the coloring and egg hunting event.  
In addition to their egg loot, each child also received a stuffed animal of their choice.     
Chairperson, Lion Joanie did a wonderful job organizing the event and was thankful for all the 
great volunteers who came out to help.  Prior to the event, many members and additional      
recruited helpers purchased eggs, candy, and stuffed animals before coming together to stuff 
hundreds upon hundreds of plastic eggs with candy and prizes. I’m not sure what the record is, 
but the egg count this year was in the neighborhood of 3,000 eggs! 

 

Boys and girls were hard at work coloring pictures before the Easter egg hunt began. 



Foothill Lions Easter Egg Event 

On your mark...get set….go!!! 



Foothill Lions Club Membership Grows 
The Foothill Lions club grew by four members at the March 1st General 
meeting.  Lion Kim Hall performed the induction ceremony and Membership 
Chairman, Jim DeGraff distributed vests to our new members.  Lion Debbie 
Burlingame, Sponsor of Sheri (Opie) Couch, and Al Beeson, along with Lion 
Bill High, sponsor of Karen Papillon and Mike Reinoso, presented the new 
members with their pins and packets.  We look forward to many years of 
service alongside our newest members! 

MEETING MINUTES  

The board meeting was held too late to be included in the bulletin, but will appear next month. 

General and Board Meeting minutes will also be available at the club or by request from our  

club secretary, Lion Sally Carter. 

Our New Members 

With Their Sponsors 

Lion Opie, Lion Debbie and Lion Al 

Lion Mike, Lion Bill and Lion Karen 



April 2018 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
 

 

2 
 
 

 

 

Bar Open 

(Bill) 

3 
 
 

 

 

Bar Open 

(Susie) 

4 
Zumba 

 

 

 

Bar Open  

(Sally) 

5 
General Mtg. 

 

 

 

Bar Open 

(Janet) 

6 
 
 

 

 

Bar Open 

(Billy) 

7 
 
 

 

 

Highway  

Clean-up 

8 
 

9 
 

 

 

 

 

Bar Open 

(Chris B) 

10 
 

 

 

 

 

Bar Open 

(Mike F) 

11 
Zumba 

 

 

 

Bar Open  

(Bill) 

12 
 
 

 

 

Bar Open 

(Jean-Marie) 

13 
 
 

 

 

Bar Open 

(Billy) 

14 
 

15 
Lioness 

Breakfast 

8:00-10:30 

16 
 
 

 

 

Bar Open 

(Bill) 

17 
 
 

 

 

Bar Open 

(Kim) 

18 
Zumba 

 

 

 

Bar Open  

(Sally) 

19 
General  Mtg. 

 

 

 

Bar Open 

(Janet) 

20 
 
 

 

 

Bar Open 

(Al) 

21 
 

22 
 

23 
 
 

 

 

Bar Open 

(Chris B) 

24 
 
 

 

 

Bar Open 

(Mike F) 

25 
Zumba 

 

 

 

Bar Open  

(Bill) 

26 

Board Mtg. 
 

 

 

Bar Open 

(Jean-Marie) 

27 

 
 

 

 

Bar Open 

(Opie) 

28 

 

29 

 

30 

 
 

 

 

Bar Open 

(Mike F) 

     

Lion Club Convention… 

Convention 



 

.   IN THE NEXT ISSUE... 

FOOTHILL LIONS CLUB 
FOOTHILL COMMUNITY CENTER 
5667 FRUITLAND ROAD 
LOMA RICA, CA  95901 

PLACE  

STAMP 

HERE 

Mother’s Day Brunch  

Sunday, May  13th 

 

Reservations Required — Limited Seating  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Lion Jean Marie  

Contact Us! 
Give us a call for more information about  

• community projects 

• functions 

• hall rentals and  

• membership application 

 

 

FOOTHILL LIONS CLUB 

5667 Fruitland Road  

Loma Rica, CA  95901 

(530)742-5466 

 

Visit us on the web at www.foothill-lions.net 

 Mother’s Day Brunch 

 Cow Pasture Golf 


